Huntingdon Borough Public Safety Committee Meeting Minutes

The Huntingdon Borough Public Safety Committee meeting was held in the Borough Conference Room, 530 Washington Street, Huntingdon, PA on February 4, 2025.
The guest  present were Jennifer Clark and Tim Furlong.
The members present were President James Bair, Vice-President David Fortson, Councilman Robert Jackson, Councilwoman DeeDee Brown, Councilman Terry Green, Councilwoman Jennifer Powell, Mayor Thomas Yoder, Chief of Police Charles Streightiff, Code Enforcement Officer James Morris, Borough Manager Chris Stevens and Borough Secretary Richard King.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown called the Public Safety Committee meeting to order at 4:11 PM.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown recognized the guest present and asked for their comments.
There were no comments made by the guest present.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown called on the Code Enforcement Officers report.
James Morris then went over his report with the committee.
President James Bair asked about Josh Williams agenda for his property on Penn Street.
James Morris said he is planning on leasing it out.
President James Bair asked about the building.
James Morris said that he is looking at offices on the first floor and some business use on the second floor.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said he will need to tear down part of the wall for an entrance to his property.
Mayor Thomas Yoder said that Furguson’s Pub was bought, and they remodeled the kitchen.
James Morris said he had to stop a golf simulator in a property, since there was no inspection or paperwork submitted for a permit.
James Morris said that State Farm on 4th Street, was purchased by Universal Settlement.
James Morris spoke on the Washington Street property that the owner wanted to have a pharmacy in the basement.
James Morris said that you will see near the end of March, the properties of Juniata College will be demolished for their new center.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown called on the Chief of Police report.
Charles Streightiff then went over his report with the committee.
Charles Streightiff spoke on the academy cost and Act 120 grant.
Charles Streightiff reported there were 12 applications taken for a police officer with Act 120.
Charles Streightiff said he has a meeting with the school district, along with the SRO.
Charles Streightiff said the police department will be doing the phones again for PRIDE.
Charles Streightiff said that Penn Highlands has no trained nurses for abuse victims, so they are taken to Lewistown.
Charles Streightiff spoke on the Civil Service Commission meeting and made changes to the Rules and Regulations that will need approved.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown called on the Mayors report.
Thomas Yoder said he had nothing to report.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown called on the Borough Managers report.
Chris Stevens said he has a letter to Verizon stating that we will not be renewing the lease of the Tower on Flagpole.  Chris said that Vertical Bridge had bought Verizon, and he will also let them know that we will not be renewing the lease.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown called on the Fire Companies report.
Tim Furlong then went over the incidents handled, expenses, events held and upcoming events.
Tim Furlong then presented Borough Council invites to Huntingdon Regional Banquet.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown called on old business.
There was nothing reported under old business.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown called on new business.
There was nothing reported under old business.
Executive Session was not called for.
After no further business, the Public Safety Committee meeting was adjourned at 4:45 PM.
Minutes submitted by,



Richard S. King
Borough Secretary
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